IMPLEMENTING DIGNITY WITHIN THE ROYAL BOROUGH OF WINDSOR AND MAIDENHEAD

Catherine Mullins, Policy and Planning Officer (Older People, Sensory Impairments and Wellbeing) from the Royal Borough of Windsor and Maidenhead (RBWM), reports on how the Borough is implementing Dignity in Care.

As a general introduction to the principles of Dignity in Care, the Dignity cards have been widely distributed. Cards have been sent to:

· All providers of adult social care services

· All of the Local Authority Adult Care Services staff (including officers and not only   the operational teams)

· Attendees at a RBWM hosted a Dignity in Care awareness event for Stakeholders of Adult Services

· The Customer Care Co-ordinator includes a card in the documentation given to complainants in appropriate cases.

· Other teams within the Council, not just within Adult Services.

Over 600 cards have been given out to date and with the feedback being overwhelmingly positive. Anecdotal evidence on the usefulness of the cards show that staff feel supported in challenging undignified practice and that service users themselves feel that this supports their right to make a complain

Other work within the Council includes:

· Developing an “Adult Plan” commissioning strategy has identified a key strategic priority of Dignity and Respect.  This 10 year plan sets the priorities for all service user groups. 

· Completing a Dignity Audit for the whole Council. This is a self-reporting baseline of 91 questions regarding how services are enhancing Dignity.  This will lead to Dignity Actions, that are either team specific or (if a common theme is found among the teams) Council wide to address any gaps.

· Undertaken a survey via the Older Persons Advisory Forum to the older residents of the Borough which identified Dignity and Respect as the second most important of the 7 outcomes for older people.  A further survey is to be issued to working age people to see if the priorities change through the different age groups of the population.

· RBWM and the PCT are designing a Joint/Complimentary Statement of Dignity, which will show a dedication to Dignity, not just for adult services, but also across the whole of the Council and to service providers, stakeholders and partners.

· Setting up an Internal Dignity Champions network, with staff from all directorates.

· Publishing a Council wide Dignity for All email newsletter to all staff to promote Dignity and keep it in the minds of staff

· Quality Assurances for Adult Social Care service providers monitoring, both internal and external, will have explicit benchmarking of Dignity to monitor practice.

For further information you can contact Catherine on: Catherine.mullins@rbwm.gov.uk
